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Press Release – Guam Homeland Security and Civil Defense Announce Notice 

of Funding Opportunity for the Nonprofit Security Grant Program-National 

Security Supplemental (NSGP-NSS) 

The Offices of Guam Homeland Security and Civil Defense (GHS/OCD) announced 

the Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) received through the U.S. Department 

of Homeland Security (DHS)/Federal Emergency Management Agency 

(FEMA) fiscal year (FY) 2024 Nonprofit Security Grant Program (NSGP)-National 

Security Supplemental (NSS). 

The FY 2024 NSGP-NSS provides funding support for hardening and other 

physical security enhancements to eligible nonprofit organizations that are at high 

risk of terrorist or other extremist attacks. It is also designed to promote coordination 

and collaboration in emergency preparedness activities among public and private 

community representatives and local government agencies.  

All interested faith-based, community and nonprofit organizations are required to 

submit a letter of intent to apply to ronald.obispo@ghs.guam.gov by the close of 

business on Tuesday, Dec. 31, 2024, or sooner, to be eligible to apply for federal 

funding. For more details, please contact Ronald Obispo at (671) 797-1052/(671) 

475-9600. 

  

For media inquiries, contact Acting GHS/OCD Public Information Officer Stephen 

Cahill at (671) 475-9600 or via email at stephen.cahill@ghs.guam.gov. 
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